
 

 

 

NOTICE: 

 UPCOMING ROADWORKS 
SPOT VALLEY MAIN ROAD 

 

 
The Housing Agency of Jamaica Ltd. (HAJ) 

would like to advise residents of the Spot 

Valley community in St. James, that a 

section of the main road from the Edmund 

Ridge Development to Valley Mart 

Haberdashery along the Rose Hall to Spot 

Valley Road will be temporarily reduced to 

single lane traffic. The period for this lane 

adjustment will be from June 10, 2021 – 

July 31, 2021. This comes as a result of 

expansion work on the waste water drainage 

system. The HAJ is requesting that motorists 

and pedestrians traversing this section of the 

road way be cautious of the heavy 

equipment and machinery that will be 

operating for the duration of the project. 

On Saturday, June 5, 2021 at 6:30 p.m., the 

Agency will be a hosting a zoom meeting 

with Meeting ID: 851 9249 2535 to address 

any questions regarding the partial road 

closure. We look forward to seeing you 

there!  

The HAJ apologizes for the inconvenience 

this may cause. If there are any questions 

and concerns please do not hesitate to 

contact the Agency at the following numbers 

(876) 920-2172; (876) 920-2214, and; (876) 

878-0393.  The HAJ would like to thank the 

residents of Spot Valley, in St. James for 

their patience and understanding as we 

continue to build Jamaica, one community at 

a time.  


